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JUNIOR/ SENIOR SCHOLARS PROGRAM

NORTH CENTRAL COLLEGE

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians,

It is my pleasure to invite you to participate in the North Central College Junior/ Senior Scholars Program, a thirty-year old college readiness program recognized as an exemplary program by the Illinois Board of Higher Education.  The primary focus of the program is to support students who endeavor to complete high school and attend college.  To date nearly 2,000 students have completed the NCC Junior/ Senior Scholars Program and gone on to top colleges and universities across the country including Yale University, Notre Dame University, Purdue University, University of Illinois (Urbana-Champaign and Chicago), University of North Carolina, North Central College, Morehouse College, and Pomona College, among many others  Students who participate in this program are encouraged to attend school regularly, read frequently, complete homework consistently, meet and exceed academic and leadership expectations, set goals and make reasonable plans to achieve them, make significant contributions to their communities and society,  and live a “college-bound” life.

The Junior / Senior Scholars Program for middle grade students (5th – 8th) consists of several segments which include: an afterschool study group with enrichment in science and math, social studies and language arts; a summer drop-in learning center; and a summer academic camp at NCC that includes enrichment study in mathematics, reading, writing and science, as well as recreation, swimming, art and music.

The afterschool study group is held at North Central College every Thursday.  A bus picks students up in Aurora, and then brings them to the college where they are greeted by NC students.  In small groups, the students work on reading, writing, team building, science, math and social studies and problem-solving.  Students have a snack as they begin their special projects each week.  At the conclusion of the afterschool program, all students are transported back to their communities for parent pick-up.  The middle grade (5th-8th grade) students also have a unique opportunity to learn about college and careers.  
Afterschool Middle Grade Bus Schedule:
Departures for North Central College Are:

2:55 p.m.  Fred Rogers (501 College Ave., Aurora) 

3:10 p.m. Oak Park School  (1200 Front Street, Aurora) 
3:15 p.m. Cowherd School (441 N. Farnsworth, Aurora)  
3:20 p.m.  Simmons School (1130 Sheffer Road, Aurora)
Depart North Central College   at 5:30 p.m.

Arrive at Cowherd Middle School at approximately 6:00 p.m.

Arrive at Oak Park Elementary School at approximately 6:10 p.m.

Arrive at Simmons Middle School at approximately 6:15 p.m.

Parents must make arrangements to pick up their children at either Cowherd Middle School, Oak Park Elementary School or Simmons Middle School.

The program begins Thursday, September 5th !!!!!


During the summer, a Drop-In Learning Center is held in each home community site (In Aurora it is held at Oak Park School and in Chicago, it is either held at Johnson School or North Lawndale College Prep High School.)  Here, students meet the summer intern teachers and participate in educational activities that introduce content studies and  the summer camp theme, as well as the special events including the Science Fair, the Math Olympics, Forensics for Kids and the Literary Magazine.  This phase of the program concludes with a field trip for both students and their families to North Central College where everyone meets the NCC staff and learns details about the summer camp activities and timeline.

Following the Drop-In Learning Center, a three-week Summer Camp is scheduled on North central College’s Naperville campus.  Each camp is built around a STEM theme.  For example, this summer our theme was “Working Matters” and included an array of activities designed to have students explore and develop knowledge, skills and interest in how things in and around them are designed to work.  Middle grade students participate in enrichment classes in Mathematics, Language Arts and the Sciences and special activities like recreation, swimming, art and music.  
The North Central College Junior/ Senior Scholars Program is presented free of charge to students in East Aurora and Chicago’s North Lawndale communities who are recommended by their schools.  Selected students must complete the registration form that is attached to this letter with their parents and return it to:  Dr. Jan Fitzsimmons, North Central College, 30 N. Brainard Street, Naperville, Illinois 60450.  Students’ grades and teacher / administrator recommendations will be considered as applications are reviewed.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (630) 637-5359 or (847)707-1673.

With Warm Regards,
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Dr. Jan Fitzsimmons

Executive Director, Urban Education Lab
North Central College

